
Announcement on the resumption of Tourist Visa 

 

The Myanmar Embassy will resume its services to issue “tourist visa” with 

effect from 1st August 2022. Tourist visa applicants must provide a certificate for full 

COVID-19 vaccination, a valid passport with at least 6-month validity and some 

blank pages and two recently taken colour photographs (please see details about 

the photograph from the link mentioned below).  

Upon arrival to Myanmar, travellers must present the following documents at 

the respective airport health authorities:  

-  The necessary health documents in accordance with the latest Public 

Health Requirements regarding the control of COVID-19 issued by the 

Ministry of Health of Myanmar. 

- The Inbound Travel Accident Insurance Policy with COVID-19 coverage 

purchased from Myanma Insurance. (The insurance can be purchased 

from the Myanma Insurance Office, No (627/635), Merchant Street, 

Yangon, Myanmar or online via : https://www.mminsurance.gov.mm/ 

%20inbound-travel-accident-insurance/ and detailed information can 

be obtained at the Myanma Insurance’s website).  

- Tourist Visa application forms and requirements can be downloaded 

from the website of the Myanmar Embassy: https://mewashingtondc. 

com/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Tourist-VisaForms .pdf 

 Applicants shall abide by the Laws of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar and 

shall not interfere in the internal affairs of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar. 

Legal actions will be taken against those who violate or contravene any provision of 

the existing laws, rules and regulations of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar. 

 

Embassy of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar  

Washington, D.C. 

1st August 2022  

 




